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Fall is my favorite time of the year 

to be out in the forest. The chang-
ing leaves, as well as temperature, 
makes it easier for kids and families 
to spend just a bit longer outdoors.  
We had a busy summer on the Col-
lege Forests, hosting many groups 
from campus and overseas, as well 
as from the local community. John 
Mann, the previous Forest Director, 
opted to return to Canada and take 
a job with Western Forest Products.  

We just learned that Steve Fitzger-
ald will be joining us in December as 
the new OSU College Forests Director 
and Statewide Silviculture Extension 
Specialist. Steve brings many years of practical experience in re-
search and extension to the job.  Welcome Steve!  
 
As we move from fall and into winter, enjoy the College Forests for 
the many opportunities available. Also, keep an eye out for infor-
mation on our forest management plans for the 2014 year in our 
upcoming winter newsletter.  
 
 

Brent Klumph 

Interim Forest Director  

 

To keep up to date on College Forest activities, visit our current ac-

tivities page frequently for updates at:  

http://cf.forestry.oregonstate.edu/current -activities 
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Interim Forest Director 

Brent Klumph  
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Seasonal Trail Closures  

 

Make A Difference ðVolunteer!  

For more information about volunteering with the College 

Forests, or to register a group for a volunteer work party,  

please contact Volunteer Coordinator Douglas Pereira at: 

(541) 737 -6730  

Douglas.Pereira@oregonstate.edu  

What should I 

bring?  

¶ Closed-toed 

shoes or boots 

¶ Long pants 

¶ Long sleeved 

shirt 

¶ Water bottle 

¶ Rain gear  

What will the 

College Forests 

provide?  

¶ Cooler of water 

¶ Snacks 

¶ Gloves 

¶ Safety gear 

¶ Tools 
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http://cf.forestry.oregonstate.edu/visitor-map-and-guide
http://cf.forestry.oregonstate.edu/visitor-map-and-guide
mailto:Douglas.Pereira@oregonstate.edu
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Joanie Schmidgall has been involved in the activities tak-

ing place at the Elizabeth Starker Cameron Demonstration 
Forest as part of her Master of Forestry project.  
 
ñIn a nutshell, the Elizabeth Starker Cameron Demonstra-
tion Forest's goal is to showcase new, innovative and sus-
tainable forest practices aimed at small, non-industrial 
family forest owners,ò Schmidgall explained.  
 
This summer a utility pole harvest was conducted on the 
Cameron. Approximately 8 trees per acre were removed 
across 25 acres during the project. Schmidgall was pleased 
with the outcome.  
 
ñThe utility pole harvest was a very lucrative low volume 
thin, as the pole market is currently elevated and high 
quality poles are worth 2 to 3 times as much as a saw 
log,ò said Schmidgall.  
 
At the end of August, a twilight tour was given in the Cameron 
Tract to highlight the active pole sale and reach out to the Ore-
gon Small Woodlands Association, as well as to neighbors living near the Cameron. College Forests 
engineer Steve Pilkerton and OSU Extensionôs Brad-Withrow Robinson led the tour.  
 
Schmidgall keeps a personal blog tracking all activity in the Cameron. For project and volunteer 
information, check it out: http://www.camerontractosu.blogspot.com/ . 

Schmidgall stands on the newly 

laid demonstration trail.  

 Cameron Pole Harvest   
 

Nels Jensen, a pole buyer for Pacific Enterprises explains 

how poles were marked and selected.  

Trees that fit the pole criteria are marked.  

http://www.camerontractosu.blogspot.com/

